
RCW 48.12.190  Valuation of property.  (1) Real property acquired 
pursuant to a mortgage loan or a contract for a deed, in the absence 
of a recent appraisal deemed by the commissioner to be reliable, shall 
not be valued at an amount greater than the unpaid principal of the 
defaulted loan or contract at the date of such acquisition, together 
with any taxes and expenses paid or incurred in connection with such 
acquisition, and the cost of improvements thereafter made by the 
insurer and any amounts thereafter paid by the insurer on assessments 
levied for improvements in connection with the property.

(2) Other real property held by an insurer shall not be valued at 
any amount in excess of fair value, less reasonable depreciation based 
on the estimated life of the improvements.

(3) Personal property acquired pursuant to chattel mortgages made 
under *RCW 48.13.150 shall not be valued at an amount greater than the 
unpaid balance of principal on the defaulted loan at date of 
acquisition together with taxes and expenses incurred in connection 
with such acquisition, or the fair value of such property, whichever 
amount is the lesser.

(4) The commissioner has full discretion in determining the 
method of calculating values according to the rules set forth in this 
section, and consistent with such methods as then adopted by the 
National Association of Insurance Commissioners.  [1993 c 462 § 55; 
1967 ex.s. c 95 § 10; 1947 c 79 § .12.19; Rem. Supp. 1947 § 45.12.19.]

*Reviser's note: RCW 48.13.150 was repealed by 2011 c 188 § 22, 
effective July 1, 2012.

Severability—Implementation—1993 c 462: See RCW 48.31B.901 and 
48.31B.902.
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